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Subject:
Pacific Region End-of-Year Report
As the Pacific Region Director, I am proud to represent the states and territories of the Pacific region, and I am honored to be a member of the NADE Board. 
During the last half of the fiscal year 2017, I maintained no less than monthly contact with the Pacific Region chapters, to assure each chapter had access to the resources and information necessary to support their success. I also participated in on-site chapter meetings with OrADE and engaged in NADE Board phone conferences. 

At the close of this fiscal year, several chapters reported an increase of DDS Administrator support. These chapters also engaged in a variety of activities anticipated to improve staff morale and to have a positive impact within their communities. The AZ, HI, OR, NV, Wash-R/S, and Wash-Olympia all reported administration endorsement of NADE events, specifically, but not limited to the January membership drive, National Disability Professionals Week, and their community-based charitable events.
Wash-Olympia also reported fund-raising using a weight-loss incentive/challenge that was very successful, gathering over $300 for the chapter! Their Combined Fund-drive Committee also collaborated with the community to arrange for donations of household items for two “tiny houses” which will be presented to homeless individuals in WA State. Meanwhile, Oregon’s OrADE reported collaborating with the OR Department of Human Services’ Bring Your Son or Daughter to Work Day by sponsoring a pizza party for all the participants. They also reported organizing daily treats for the office as part of their NDPW agenda, which also included a mid-week picnic! Nevada’s NDPW celebration was the first of hopefully many annual events. This brand-new chapter organized a fun walk, and served breakfast, chili, candy and other treats to staff. Other end-of-year activities included fundraising through the operation of an office “snack store” and “breakfast burrito sale”, while they gave back to the community  by volunteering at the local Ronald McDonald House.
Amongst the fun and charitable activities, the Pacific Region also maintained its fiscal year goal to concentrate efforts on membership recruitment and retention. I am pleased to report their hard work and dedication made a significant difference. Membership nearly tripled in the Pacific Region between July 2016 and June 2017, reaching 77 by the end of the fiscal year, which is just shy of the 2016 high of 84. There are currently 56 new or renewed members registered in the Pacific Region, with several membership renewals either pending or delayed. 
Two of the four California chapters and the ID chapter have remained inactive for 12 months or longer. I contacted CA DDS Directors/Managers, and former NADE members, but to no avail. It is my recommendation to formally declare the inactive CA chapters sub-chapters to CalSACTO or CalSouth, and the ID chapter a sub-chapter of either OR or NV.
In closing, I would like to thank the region for their unwavering support and friendship, and give special recognition to Michael Magill (OlyWADE) for helping to arrange for DDS WA-Olympia’s Dr. Jan Lewis PhD to present at the 2017 NADE National Training Conference. 
Respectfully Submitted,

Marjorie E Garcia

NADE Pacific Region Director

